BE THE
INSPIRATION

May 22, 2019

Webb County

Mr. Joe Lopez
Purchasing Agent
1110 Washington St.
First Floor

Laredo, Texas 78040

Dear Mr. Lopez:

Thank you for taking the time to talk to us about our proposed project. As discussed, the Laredo
Gateway Rotary Club recently gifted the Larga Vista Community Center seven new computers for use in
the Computer Lab at the Center, replacing the old computers. Our request is simply that the County
consider gifting our Club the old computers so that we can use them in an International Project we are
hoping to complete with our friends in Nuevo Laredo, Mexico.

One of Rotary's Areas of Service is Education — we would like to donate these “previously used”
computers to the Instituto de Ciencia y Tecnologia in Nuevo Laredo. During this school year we have
observed that they are in dire need of instructional resources that can help to enhance the quality and
impact of the instruction the teachers are providing to their students. These computers would be an
invaluable resource! The school serves middle school (7th-9th grade) and high school (10th-12th grade)
students. Approximately 200 in total attend the school.

The Laredo Gateway Rotary Club has built a fourteen year history of service with the Larga Vista
Community Center and we plan to continue our very generous service to this community through our
annual events there! Please accept this letter as our formal request and let us know if there is anything
else you need to finalize this request.

Sincerely, %
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Lucy Quintanilla
President, Laredo Gateway Rotary Club




